
 
McKINNEY ARMED SERVICES MEMORIAL BOARD 

 
JUNE 12, 2019 

 
The McKinney Armed Services Memorial Board met at the Parks, Recreation, and 

Open Space Conference Room, 1611 North Stonebridge Drive, McKinney, Texas on 

June 12, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. 

Board members Present: Chairman Barry Brown, Vice Chairman Colin Kimball, 

Matthew Parker, Matt Harris, Clark Gullette, and Anne Yanez 

Absent: Marlene Bockler             

Staff members present: Tim White, Parks Maintenance Superintendent and Flora 

Ray, Parks Executive Assistant.    

Chairman Brown called the meeting to order at 6pm after determining a quorum 

was present.             

 
19-0474  Board members unanimously approved the motion by Board member 

Yanez, seconded by Board member Kimball to approve the Minutes of 

the McKinney Armed Services Memorial Board Meeting of May 8, 2019. 

19-0475  Chairman Brown called for discussion regarding the 2019 Memorial Day 

Ceremony.  The feedback from those in attendance, as well as Guest 

Speaker Adm. Sadler, all stated that this was the best Memorial Day 

Ceremony to date and that they have ever attended.   

19-0476  Chairman Brown called for discussion regarding the roles and functions 

of the Board Members for future events.  The Board will delegate specific 

duties for active participation as well as plan and ensure invited guests 

are confirmed to perform/attend.  Board members agreed that more 

promotion and marketing be done to reach a broader audience.  Video 

and photographs of past ceremonies and the Veterans Memorial Park 

will be obtained and presented to potential donors to explain the Boards 

purpose and goals.   

 
Chairman Brown called for citizen comments and there were not any.  
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Chairman Brown called for Board comments.  Vice Chairman Kimball noted that more 

names were found for possible addition to the Wall of Honor that the Board may vote on 

at the next meeting. 

Board members unanimously approved the motion by Board member Parker, 

seconded by Board member Gullette to adjourn the meeting at 6:33 p.m. 

 
 
 
 

                                                                              
________________________________ 

BARRY BROWN 
Chairman                                                


